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Town of Mars Hill

MAYOR & BOARD OF ALDERMEN
Monthly Meeting

August 1, 2016
7:00 p.m. Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mayor John Chandler; Aldermen Larry Davis, Stuart Jolley, Nicholas {Nick)
Honeycutt, Robert W. (Bob) Zink

OTHERS PRESENT: Darhyl Boone, Town Manager; Larry Leake, Town Attorney

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Chandler with the first item of business being approval of the
June, 2016, Minutes. They were approved unanimously on a motion by Stuart Jolley and second from
Nick Honeycutt.

Being no Agenda Modification, a motion was made by Bob Zink, second by Nick Honeycutt to approve
the Agenda as presented. Unanimous approval.

There was discussion concerning rules for the Greenway. It was determined that bicycles would be
allowed. Dogs will be allowed if on a six foot leash.

There was discussion about the problems created by people placing portable signs along NC Highway
213. The Town will continue to remove them.

Possible down-town parking area(s) was discussed with no action taken.

Being no Old Business, the next Agenda item was New Business. Darhyl explained the Dr. Lunsford has
offered to give the Mayor and Aldermen a tour of the new Day Hall building. Darhyl will set up a date
and time and notify the Board. Darhyl gave a briefing of Police Department activities. Many arrests are
being made for various offenses. Nick Honeycutt explained that Norris Gentry, County Commissioner,
asked him if the Town has any interest in ownership of the old rock building at Mars Hill Elementary.
The Mayor and Aldermen expressed no interest in this building.

With no Public Comment, a motion was made by Bob Zink to adjourn the August meeting. The motion
received a second from Stuart Jolley with unanimous approval.
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